

SITA OIL EXPLORATION HOUSE, INC.

September 12, 2006

Federal Trade Commission Office of the Secretary 600 Pennsylvania Avenue, N.W. Washington, DC 20580



Re: TEPPCO's Interest in Mt. Belvieu salt-cavern NGL Storage Business

0510108

Dear Secretary,

We are really delighted at the decision of the FTC, ordering TEPPCO Partners LP to sell its interest to public. The August 18th order is a hallmark, as far as we are concerned as small business, and we support the decision fully.

I wish to thank Jeffrey Schmidt, Bureau of Competition, for the hard work in proving the issue of current state of non-competitiveness in NGL sector. I wish Mr. Schmidt were there in late 1990s, to do a similar study while BP was buying up every major oil & gas reserves in the USA during President Clinton's administration. I was one of the few ones to write FTC against such wholesale merger of 2 major oil companies with having biggest reserves of crude (ARCO), & biggest reserves of natural gas (Amoco). Now, we can see and feel the affect of BP's sloppy operation in Alaska's North Slope and frequent refinery accidents in Texas.

Hope FTC would also go further to suggest TEPPCO to sell its interest to small Texas businesses, especially those owned & operated by minorities. The success of our energy industry depends on healthy competition at all levels – Upstream, Midstream and Downstream.

Thank you again, and am looking forward for more such actions when "merger-mania" runs mad in this nation. Thus competition goes into permanent hibernation. Thank you for the opportunity to comment.

Best wishes.

S.K. Bhattacharjee (Kumar), CPG President & COO